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17 September 2020 

Tēnā koe  

Thank you for your email of 23 July 2020 to Oranga Tamariki—Ministry for 
Children (Oranga Tamariki), requesting the following information under the 
Official Information Act 1982 (the Act): 

• I would like to know the amount of money Oranga Tamariki has spent on
youth justice residences over the past five years, broken down by year and
location please.

• I’d also like to know the amount per night and per young person that
Oranga Tamariki spends on these youth justice residences.

• Can I please also have the amount spent on remand homes for youths
over the past five years broken down by year and location, and the amount
per night and per young person spent on these remand homes.

• What are the overall operating costs for remand homes per year, over the
past five years?

On 20 August 2020, we contacted you to advise that the timeframe for 
responding to your request had been extended, in accordance with section 
15A(1)(b) of the Act as the consultations necessary to make a decision on your 
request could not reasonably be made within the original time limit. 

Please find our response to your request for information below. 
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employees, some by Service Delivery Partners, and some have a mixture of the 
two. Some remand homes run their own programmes, while others will bring in 
contracted providers to deliver services. Due to this diverse method of service 
delivery, it is inappropriate to compare costings. In addition, as with Youth Justice 
residences, it is very difficult to accurately determine a cost per night due to the 
number of young people utilising the homes, and again, taking into account the 
differing operating models employed across the country. The provision of this 
information would require us to thoroughly examine the individual circumstances 
of each remand home, as this information is not centrally recorded by Oranga 
Tamariki. As such, I am refusing this part of your request under section 18(f) of 
the Act, as the information cannot be made available without substantial collation 
and research.  

Oranga Tamariki intends to make the information contained in this letter available 
to the wider public shortly. We will do this by publishing this letter on our website. 
Your personal details will be deleted, and we will not publish any information that 
would identify you as the person who requested the information. 

If you wish to discuss this response with us, please feel free to contact 
OIA Requests@ot.govt.nz.  

If you are not satisfied with this response, you have the right to ask an 
Ombudsman to review this decision. Information about this is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or by contacting them on 0800 802 602.  

Nāku noa, nā 

Steve Groom 
General Manager Public, Ministerial and Executive Services 




